MINUTES OF THE REGULAR BOARD OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES FOR
THE VILLAGE OF WILLIAMSVILLE
June 14, 2021

The Town Hall/board meeting was called to order at 6:30 pm by President Yokley. Clerk: Karen Winger.
Trustees Present or via telephone: Gettleman, Carter, Bunger, Brennan, Hofferkamp, Absent: Trustee Tierney

GUESTS: See attached.
COMMUNICATIONS: Karen Winger swore in Heidi Darow, Village Treasurer. Oath was taken.

Trustee Brennan made a motion to approve the minutes of the regular board meeting held on May 24, 2021. Trustee Gettleman
seconded the motion. All ayes, motion carried.

Bill Fawns from the Community Foundation discussed the successful fundraiser event for the park (Picnic in the Park). He
stated several events were held during the event — pie in the face, balloon designs, pickleball, BBQ lunch, etc. The Community
Foundation presented the Village with a check in the amount of $4,575.87, which was raised from Picnic in the Park.
Everyone was thanked who helped make the event possible, including Viper Mine who donated all the food.

Chief Edwards thanked his officers for their good work.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

FINANCE (Tierney): Trustee Gettleman made a motion to pay bills as presented. Trustee Brennan seconded the motion. All
ayes, motion carried.

PUBLIC SAFETY (John Brennan): Trustee Brennan thanked the Police Department for their hard work and effort as well.

Trustee Brennan discussed the cat nuisance issue. He has forwarded some recommendations of the current ordinances to our
attorney. He also discussed the rabies for cat law in Illinois.

Discussion was made regarding the sewer repair project at the Police Dept. Schnapp’s will be contacted to video the sewer
before starting the project.

WATER & SEWER (Matt Bunger): Trustee Bunger stated the bids will be opened on June 21% for the sewer plant project.

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT (Hofferkamp):  Trustee Hofferkamp stated the Village hasn’t heard from Ted Contri
regarding the Community Center project. She stated Public Works has stained the brick. Jim Cousins will be installing the
counter for inside the Community Center.

Trustee Hofferkamp stated we have received a sponsorship letter from Sherman Area Chamber of Commerce, which will be
tabled at this time.

PARKS & RECREATION (Dave Carter): Trustee Carter thanked the Community Foundation, food sponsors, and
everyone involved with Picnic in the Park. He also stated the Healthy Kids Run is always a success. He thanked Public Works
for all they do. He also thanked the students who picked up sticks.

Trustee Carter stated he has called our State Senators to discuss the funding the Village has not received yet.



STREETS, ALLEYS, SIDEWALKS & STORM SEWERS (Patrick Gettleman):  Trustee Gettleman stated he has
received a complaint from a concrete project completed at a residence (66 Birch Lane). Karen contacted the company and they
will be coming to clean it up tomorrow. If they do not show up, the Village will clean up the concrete and will send a bill to
the company.

ADDITIONAL BUSINESS: Trustee Hofferkamp thanked the Village and Public Works for the removal of the tree in front of
her house. The tree was diseased and had carpenter ants.

The regular board meeting of the Board of Trustees for the Village of Williamsville adjourned at 6:47 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, Karen Winger



